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 Elizabeth A Brown 

1173 Woodbridge St 

St Paul MN 55117 

 

July 18, 2019 

Dear Ms. Brown, 

This is a follow-up letter from your legislative hearing on Thursday, July 18, 2019. The pending garbage 

assessments for your property at 1173 Woodbridge St were reviewed today by the Legislative Hearing Officer. 

Under citywide garbage service, all residential properties with up to four units, including rental homes 

and townhomes, are required to have a garbage cart and receive garbage service for each dwelling unit. There is 

no option to opt out of the citywide garbage service. 

You currently have a 64-gallon Medium cart at your property. If you would like to decrease the service level to 

a 35-gallon Small Every Other Week cart, I can coordinate this with your hauler. This is the least frequent and least 

expensive service level available under citywide garbage service. The quarterly cost for the 35-gallon Small Every Other 

Week cart is $60.83. If you decide to change your cart size, the Legislative Hearing Officer will reduce both your 

Quarter 1 2019 and Quarter 2 2019 pending assessments. They will each be reduced from $110.48 to $60.83. 

Please contact me by Wednesday, July 31, 2019 to let me know if you would like to decrease your cart size. You 

can contact me at 651-266-6216 or diana.chao@ci.stpaul.mn.us. If I do not hear back from you by then, the Legislative 

Hearing Officer will recommend for both pending assessments to be approved as they are. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Diana Chao 

Solid Waste Programs Specialist, Public Works 

 

Cc: Christopher Swanson, Solid Waste Programs Supervisor 

       Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer
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